MINUTES COUNTY OF VOLUSIA VALUE ADJUSTMENT BOARD 2016 SPECIAL SESSION MEETING 3

The third Special Session Meeting of the 2016 Session of the Value Adjustment Board was held September 26th, 2016 in Council Chambers of the Thomas C. Kelly Administration Building located at 123 W. Indiana Avenue, Deland, Florida. Honorable Chairperson, Pat Patterson called the meeting to order at 9:13 a.m., Deputy Clerk, Terri Pendarvis performed roll call. Full attendance was acknowledged with the following members present:

<u>Board Members</u> <u>Board Counsel</u>
Pat Patterson, Chairperson Aaron Thalwitzer

Deborah Denys

Ray W. Pennebaker, Vice-Chairperson <u>Deputy Clerk</u> Linda Cuthbert <u>Terri Pendarvis</u>

Skip Diegel

The next order of business was Item 3: Certification of the Tax Roll pursuant to Section 193.122, Florida Statutes. Chairperson, Pat Patterson read each certification into record as follows:

- The 2016 Real Property Tax Roll as presented by the Property Appraiser to the Value Adjustment Board was \$26,396,681,090. A motion made by Deborah Denys and seconded by Ray Pennebaker approved the Real Property Certification. The motion carried unanimous decision.
- The 2016 Tangible Personal Property Tax Roll as presented by the Property Appraiser
 to the Value Adjustment Board was \$2,511,961,241. A motion made by Ray
 Pennebaker and seconded by Deborah Denys approved the Tangible Personal
 Property Certification. The motion carried unanimous decision.
- The 2016 Centrally Assessed Property Tax Roll as presented by the Property Appraiser to the Value Adjustment Board was \$61,873,370. Board Member, Linda Cuthbert sought definition of Centrally Assessed Property. Board Member suggested the property appraiser speak about centrally assessed property. Property Appraiser Representative, Linda Scoby, provided information about of centrally assessed property in Volusia County. A motion made by Deborah Denys and seconded by Ray Pennebaker approved the Centrally Assessed Property Certification. The motion carried unanimous decision.

There was no other business brought before the board.

The final Special Session Meeting of 2016 for the Value Adjustment Board was adjourned by Chairperson, Pat Patterson at approximately 9:19 a.m. on the 26th day of September, 2016.